
 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community: Our Ministry Leadership 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

A specially blessed day to all of you. First of all, I would like to offer my sincerest gratitude for the 

kindness and generosity that our community extended to my family. Mrs. Ela Byrne told me that she 

created a Go Fund Me fundraising for my family as we experienced a devastating damaged to our house 

and incurring a lot more expenses than we expected. That she had raised over $2,500.00 for us. I cannot 

but be grateful for this expression of love and support. Together with my husband and children, we 

receive your love and we seek to multiply it by offering even better service we can offer to our 

community. 

 

The past days, we received reports from our leaders who joined our True Mother in Korea in celebrating 

the 10th Anniversary of our True Father's Seonghwa. Amazing testimonies were shared particularly about 

how our True Mother is realizing all that our True Father desired to accomplish when he was alive. Let us 

join together in supporting our True Mother's endeavor. 

 

I mentioned last week that we are in the process of putting together our ministry leadership. M. 

Granstrom will continue to serve as Youth Pastor in charge of Middle School and High School twice a 

month meetings to support the spiritual growth of our children in this age group. She will be working with 

other volunteers in fulfilling this role. At the same time she will continue leading the band and supporting 

CARP. S. Detlefsen will continue coordinating the Young Adult Ministry but wishes to welcome two 

other people who he can work with as trinity. So far, we are still in search for those two people. If you are 

a young adult and would like to volunteer to help S. in that capacity of being a part of trinity leadership, 

please let me know or let S. know. 

 

We have other ministry leadership position to fill in and I will share about those others in my next letter. 

In case you are interested in volunteering, please contact me directly. 

 

On Sunday, August 28, 7-8 pm PT, Mrs. Myrna Lapres is hosting SR 5 Office hours on zoom. This 

webinar is for parents, young adults and matching supporters. You can join at this zoom link: 

 

Join our Cloud HD Video Meeting 

 

I will be giving the sermon for this Sunday on "Making a Fair Decision". Join us in person at Seattle 

Family Church in Ballard from 11:00 am. We will also offer a special prayer for the healing of those who 

are sick. In particular we will pray for Mr. Ricardo Reyes who had a surgery last Monday and is now 

recovering. Also, I would like to invite all those couples who are a part of 30,000 and 360,000 couples 

Blessing group. I was not able to arrange any celebration for us together but please come and let us cut a 

celebration cake together and offer a toast and prayer for the continuous growth of our couples and 

family. 

 

My sincerest appreciation again to all of you. Let us keep loving and praying for one another. 

 

God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

 


